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12 CFR Ch. I (1–1–12 Edition) § 7.2005 

§ 7.2005 Ownership of stock necessary 
to qualify as director. 

(a) General. A national bank director 
must own a qualifying equity interest 
in a national bank or a company that 
has control of a national bank. The di-
rector must own the qualifying equity 
interest in his or her own right and 
meet a certain minimum threshold 
ownership. 

(b) Qualifying equity interest—(1) Min-
imum required equity interest. For pur-
poses of this section, a qualifying eq-
uity interest includes common or pre-
ferred stock of the bank or of a com-
pany that controls the bank that has 
not less than an aggregate par value of 
$1,000, an aggregate shareholders’ eq-
uity of $1,000, or an aggregate fair mar-
ket value of $1,000. 

(i) The value of the common or pre-
ferred stock held by a national bank di-
rector is valued as of the date pur-
chased or the date on which the indi-
vidual became a director, whichever 
value is greater. 

(ii) In the case of a company that 
owns more than one national bank, a 
director may use his or her equity in-
terest in the controlling company to 
satisfy, in whole or in part, the equity 
interest requirement for any or all of 
the controlled national banks. 

(iii) Upon request, the OCC may con-
sider whether other interests in a com-
pany controlling a national bank con-
stitute an interest equivalent to $1,000 
par value of national bank stock. 

(2) Joint ownership and tenancy in com-
mon. Shares held jointly or as a tenant 
in common are qualifying shares held 
by a director in his or her own right 
only to the extent of the aggregate 
value of the shares which the director 
would be entitled to receive on dissolu-
tion of the joint tenancy or tenancy in 
common. 

(3) Shares in a living trust. Shares de-
posited by a person in a living trust 
(inter vivos trust) as to which the per-
son is a trustee and retains an absolute 
power of revocation are shares owned 
by the person in his or her own right. 

(4) Other arrangements—(i) Shares held 
through retirement plans and similar ar-
rangements. A director may hold his or 
her qualifying interest through a prof-
it-sharing plan, individual retirement 
account, retirement plan, or similar ar-

rangement, if the director retains bene-
ficial ownership and legal control over 
the shares. 

(ii) Shares held subject to buyback 
agreements. A director may acquire and 
hold his or her qualifying interest pur-
suant to a stock repurchase or buyback 
agreement with a transferring share-
holder under which the director pur-
chases the qualifying shares subject to 
an agreement that the transferring 
shareholder will repurchase the shares 
when, for any reason, the director 
ceases to serve in that capacity. The 
agreement may give the transferring 
shareholder a right of first refusal to 
repurchase the qualifying shares if the 
director seeks to transfer ownership of 
the shares to a third person. 

(iii) Assignment of right to dividends or 
distributions. A director may assign the 
right to receive all dividends or dis-
tributions on his or her qualifying 
shares to another, including a transfer-
ring shareholder, if the director retains 
beneficial ownership and legal control 
over the shares. 

(iv) Execution of proxy. A director 
may execute a revocable or irrevocable 
proxy authorizing another, including a 
transferring shareholder, to vote his or 
her qualifying shares, provided the di-
rector retains beneficial ownership and 
legal control over the shares. 

(c) Non-qualifying ownership. The fol-
lowing are not shares held by a direc-
tor in his or her own right: 

(1) Shares pledged by the holder to 
secure a loan. However, all or part of 
the funds used to purchase the required 
qualifying equity interest may be bor-
rowed from any party, including the 
bank or its affiliates; 

(2) Shares purchased subject to an ab-
solute option vested in the seller to re-
purchase the shares within a specified 
period; and 

(3) Shares deposited in a voting trust 
where the depositor surrenders: 

(i) Legal ownership (depositor ceases 
to be registered owner of the stock); 

(ii) Power to vote the stock or to di-
rect how it shall be voted; or 

(iii) Power to transfer legal title to 
the stock. 

[61 FR 4862, Feb. 9, 1996, as amended at 64 FR 
60099, Nov. 4, 1999] 
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